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CULTURE NL BOARD MEETING
MINUTE OF MEETING OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
HELD IN THE CONCERT HALL, MOTHERWELL

ON MONDAY 17 JUNE 2013 AT 1.00 P.M.

Present: 
Heather McVey (Chair)


Brian Wallace


Alan Stevenson


Jim Law 


Alison Denvir


John Lambert


Allan Graham 


Adam Smith


Tom Curley

In attendance:
June Murray, Company Secretary


Jillian Ferrie, Culture NL Manager


Lizanne McMurrich, Head of Community Information & Learning


Paul Hughes, Head of Financial Services


Joanne Saunders, Solicitor, North Lanarkshire Council


Alison Mathieson, Culture NL Accountant

Apologies:
Michael McPake


Scott Lamond

(1) Minutes of Last Meeting
The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 20 May 2013 were agreed.

(2) Matters Arising
(4)
Appointment to the Audit Committee

This matter was held over from the last meeting but was not on the Agenda. The Chair asked for volunteers for the Audit Committee. Alison Denvir, Alan Graham and the Chair volunteered. The Chair advised that they would need more volunteers. The matter will be continued again to the next meeting.

(5)
Procurement of External Auditor

It was noted that progress is being made.
(10)
Eastfield Library Update

The Culture NL Manager advised that an approach has been made to the Landlord regarding the possibility of negotiating a reasonable rent for the premises. The Landlord has suggested a figure and the Culture NL Manager will discuss the matter with NLC Infrastructure Services and then continue to negotiate further with the Landlord. If a reasonable rent can be agreed then they may continue to occupy the library until 2015. They will also continue to plan for alternative service delivery in the meantime.


The Chair noted that because the decision to close the library was made by NLC, the matter will also require to be referred to NLC.

(11) Use of Community Facilities for Dog Training Classes – Update
The Culture NL Manager advised that an approach has been made to the British Institute of Cleaning Services to discuss what cleaning process is reasonable in the circumstances. The Chair noted that the Culture NL proposal was accepted by the Learning and Leisure Committee.


(6)
Adam Smith asked whether there has been any feedback yet about why the Commonwealth Games funding bid had not been successful and the Culture NL Manager advised that there had been no feedback so far. 
(3) Register of Interests

The Chair circulated forms for Directors to Register Interests. The Chair asked the Company Secretary to provide written guidance to assist the Company Directors with completion of the forms.

(4) Services Agreement – Presentation
The Head of Community Information and Learning provided a presentation on the Services Agreement between NLC and Culture NL.
(5) Monitoring 
The Head of Financial Services advised that he is responsible for monitoring the NLC ALEO’s. He advised that he would expect to see regular Monitoring Reports from Culture NL regarding – for instance – cashflow, governance, annual governing assurances.

(6) Financial Update
Alison Mathieson advised that the Financial Report is now 95% complete. Adjustments will be made over the next month. It is normal practice to do regular monthly monitoring reports.

Alison further advised that some delays have been caused by issues with IT but these should soon be resolved.

The Management accounts should be completed by mid July. It was noted that some Board members had problems opening the Report that formed part of the papers for this meeting and it was decided that in future these would be sent as pdfs.

(7) Chryston High School Community Sports Facilities
Brian Wallace announced that he has a conflict with regard to this issue and left the room for the duration of the discussion on this matter. 

The Culture NL Manager presented a report regarding the background to this issue and explained that the sports facilities at Chryston High School are operated by Culture NL. Community facilities staff transferred to Culture NL from NLC. IT systems have been procured by NLC specifically to manage the letting of school facilities.

It was also noted that North Lanarkshire Leisure are currently conducting a pilot running similar facilities outside school hours at St. Ambrose High School.

The Head of Community Information and Learning has been asked to facilitate discussions between NLL and Culture NL. There was discussion as to how best to move this matter forward with acknowledgement of the fact that the outcome must be whatever is in the best interest of the Community. The Chair made clear that the facilities at Chryston High School sits with Culture NL.

It was decided that the Company Secretary should contact NLL to advise that we are happy to enter into dialogue concerning the Community facilities at Chryston High School but that the initial position of the Culture NL Board is that the facilities are within the Culture NL portfolio and they will not agree to hand over these facilities to NLL.

The Company Secretary will also point out that it is a matter for NLC to decide.

The Chair will advise the Board of when talks are to take place with NLL and Allan Graham and Jim Law agreed to take part in these discussions.

Tom Curley then left the meeting and Brian Wallace returned to the meeting.

(8) Adoption of Management Rules for Cultural and Community Facilities
A report was presented to the Board by the Culture NL Manager. There was discussion concerning how the Management Rules would be policed and the Company Secretary pointed out that having the rules in place means that we can rely on them if necessary.

It was agreed by the Board to approve and adopt the Management Rules.

(9) Data Protection and Freedom of Information Policies
The Company Secretary presented a report to the Board regarding a Data Protection Policy for Culture NL.

It was noted that the Corporate Data Protection Officer for Culture NL will be the Culture NL Archivist.

The Company Secretary confirmed that it is acceptable to share information with NLC where there is a data sharing agreement in place to set out how the data will be handled by both parties.

It was noted that a number of small typographical changes are to be made to the policy.

The Board approved and adopted the policy.

The Company Secretary then presented a report to the Board concerning Culture NL’s obligations under the Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002. The Board noted the contents of the report and the report was agreed and adopted. 
(10) Proposed Change to Box Office Opening Hours
The Culture NL Manager presented a report to the Board regarding proposed changes to the opening hours of the Box Office at Motherwell Concert Hall and Theatre.

It was noted that the changes are proposed on the basis of an analysis of when and where tickets are being purchased. One member of staff will be affected and has agreed to the proposed changes.

The Board noted the terms of the report and agreed to the proposed changes.

(11) Proposed Charge to Service Level Agreement with Airdrie Astronomical Association
The Culture NL Manager presented a report to the Board regarding an agreement with Airdrie Astronomical Association relating to the Observatory at Airdrie Library.
The contents of the Report were noted and it was agreed by the Board that Culture NL should enter into the Agreement with the Airdrie Astronomical Association.

(12) Press and Promotion Update Report
The Culture NL Manager advised that there had been an open day event at Airdrie Town Hall and as a result 9 weddings had been booked for next year.

The Culture NL Manager provided a report to the Board with a note of all promotional activity carried out by Culture NL since the last Board Meeting.

The contents of the Report were noted by the Board.


The Culture NL Manager advised that press clippings would be provided soon.

(13) Culture NL Manager’s Report
2.1 - 
It was noted that 7 posts have been advertised and interviews were to start on 18 June 2013. 
2.2 -
Marketing audit has now started. 
The Board noted the contents of the Report.

(14) AOCB
Adam Smith raised a question concerning the condition and maintenance of various properties. It was noted that this matter would be carried forward to the next meeting. 
The Company Secretary noted that she would be standing down and would be replaced within next 3/4 months.

(15) Date and Time of Next Meeting
Due to holiday commitments it was decided that the next meeting would be deferred until 19 August 2013 at 1.00 p.m. in the conference room at North Lanarkshire Heritage Centre, High Road, Motherwell (please note change of venue).
The Chair and Adam Smith then left the meeting. 
(16) Introduction to Culture NL Venues (Presentation)
Craig Smart then joined the meeting and gave a presentation on works that have been carried out to improve facilities at Motherwell Concert Hall and at Airdrie Town Hall. 
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